
                                                                       

 
 

EAGLE POINT SENIOR CENTER 

January Newsletter 
121 Loto Street  P.O. Box 898,  Eagle Point, OR  97524  

541-826-9404 

eaglepointsrctr@gmail.com 

HOURS    8:30 am to 12:30 pm  Monday thru Friday 

 

For scheduled events see calendar and information board 

 

Eagle Point Senior Center Board of Directors 
 

      PRESIDENT:  Suzi Collins                   VICE PRESIDENT: Lenita Blake 

        

      SECRETARY:  Jeanne Heaton        TREASURER:           Bob Heaton 

 

      BOARD MEMBERS: Evelyn Jennings, Joyce Beeney, Donna Strasser & Valerie Taylor-Crow 

                                             

       BOARD MEETINGS: 2nd Thursday of each month at 9:00 am 

 

       MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS: 2nd Thursday of each month at 10:00 am 

 

 

Thrift Store News from Nancy Lilly 

Located inside the center open 8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK:   Suzi Collins 

 

Something new in this month’s newsletter.  We are dropping the Senior of the Month, and 

instead will have a “Let’s Get Acquainted” with a new member. 

 

The Christmas party was attended by about 40 members.  Becky has already made plans 

for next year’s party.  Should be lots of fun. 

 

Jackson County is looking for Supervisory and Non-supervisory people to work on the 

2020 Census Team.  Pay is $14.50 - $16 per hour.  See the flyer on the bulletin board if 

you are interested. 

 

A big Thank You to Bob Heaton for putting the wood stove smoke stack back in its place 

after the wind blew it over. He saved us paying a service call. 

 

Brookdale is offering “Balance for Life” exercise classes – see the calendar. 

 

 



                                                                       

 
MEMBERSHIP:         

 

It is inexpensive to be a member of the Senior Center.  Annual Membership fee is $6.00, 

due in June.  This is a community center where all people are welcome.  We welcome any 

one aged 50 and older to join. We refrain from comments that put down or joke about 

anyone’s race, creed, sexual orientation, religious convictions, ancestry, place of origin, 

mental status, or age.  Everyone’s cooperation is appreciated. 

 

 

MUSIC MUSIC: 
 

THE SWING ALONGS, Dan and Carol Nielson, provide music for us here at the Senior Center every 

Monday at 10:30 am to 11:30 am.  They also have CDs available for sale.  This is a popular event and 

since it is also Bingo day, the Senior Center “rocks” on Mondays!  

 

 

 

BINGO MONDAY: 
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Cost of Bingo Cards 

 

Number                                                                           2 Special Games 

Of Cards      9 games             5 games         (Progressive Pot & Winner Take All) 

 

     1                $2.25                  $1.25                               $.25 each game 

     2                $4.50                  $2.50                               $.50 each game 

     3                $6.75                  $3.75                               $.75 each game 

(4+1 free)      $9.00                   $5.00                             $1.00 each game 

(5+1 free)     $11.25                  $6.25                             $1.25 each game 

 

 

 



                                                                       

 

 

 

 

Our last Bingo session of the year – great crowd and lots of fun.   

 

QUILTING GROUPS: 
 

The Quilting Group will take the months of January and February off.   

Start again in March. 

Tuesdays 12:30 pm - 2:30 pm.   Join the FUN!! 
 

 

CRAFTY CRAFTERS: 

 

The Crafty Crafters will take the months of January and February off. 

Start again in March. 

Tuesdays 12:30 pm – 2:30 pm 

 

 



                                                                       

GAME DAY: 

 
Some of the games played are:   Skip-Bo, Scrabble Slam, 10,000, Flux, Left-Center-Right, Boom-O, 
Pinochle, Hit the Deck, Backgammon, Rumi Cube, and Dominoes, or suggest a new game that you like.  
Looking for Pinochle players!!  Thursday 12:30 pm to 4:00 pm.   
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

January  Birthdays 
 

 Don Arias    Lawrence Shaffer 

 Bernie Boehland   Frank Kiser 



                                                                       

 Jim Boyd    Robert Brick 

 George Reed   Sharon Fischer 

 Alice Thrower   Robert Koop 

 Kathleen West   Rick McKibbin 

 Millie Wewerka   Claudine Sprang 
  

 

 

 

Don’t forget – Birthday cake is served at the Membership Meeting. 
 

 

 

 

We need your help updating our Membership list.  If you have changed your phone number 

or address, please let us know so we can change our records. 

 

If you would like the newsletter sent to you by email – just let Suzi know your email 

address and you’ll get a copy monthly. 
 
 
 

Let’s Get Acquainted with our newest member 
 
 
 



                                                                       

 
 

 

 

Doug Wills 



                                                                       

 

Let’s get acquainted with Doug Wills – Doug joined our Center in December. 
 
He was born in Oklahoma City, OK in November of 1941.  He was raised in Dallas, 
TX.  He like it then, but later when he returned, it was so congested and grown to 
the point where you couldn’t tell one city from another.  Not for him. 
 
Doug has been married three times.  He had two children with his first wife.  His 
third wife, Nancy brought two boys (1 & 8) to their marriage.  Together they had 2 
girls and much later a “surprise” son.  Nancy was 3 days from being wed to Doug 
for 52 years when she passed. 
 
A finish carpenter was his trade.  Worked in Michigan for a time.  He never lacked 
work – as soon as he finished a barn, another farmer would hire him.  He helped 
build the Medford Mall here in Oregon – working there for about 2 ½ years.  
Taking great pride in his work always brought work to him. 
 
Doug was in the recon unit of the 101st Airborne.  He just missed being shipped 
out to Viet Nam.  Only two of his unit returned, and he wondered if he had gone, 
if more would have come back or maybe he wouldn’t have returned. 
 
Doug belongs to the “Buckskiners”.  The group dresses in buckskins and they do 
reenactment of pre 1840 fur trade era.   
 
His biggest obstacle is - head on learning to live without his beloved wife. 
 
Biggest accomplishment for Doug has been his work ethic.  He’s always had more 
work than he could handle.  I’m proud of what I’ve done. 
 
Words of Wisdom from Doug – “Treat people like you want to be treated” 
 
He looks forward to his kids being “OK” when he’s gone.  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 



                                                                       

 



                                                                       

 



                                                                       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Advertisement 

 
 
Medicare Health Plans  
As a Local Independent Agent, I listen to You 

As an experienced local independent agent, I work for You!  

I understand every client is different and a one size fits all approach doesn’t work for everyone.  I listen to 

you and help you select a plan that fits your life.   

 
Rosita Redd, Insurance Broker 
Medicare & Senior Benefits  
Life, Health & Supplemental Insurance  
541-218-5507 (cell) 
License # 17090448 

 
 
 


